AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 16th day of May, 2012

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman 

Also Present:
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Town Engineer




Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL
The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Todd Depew, Deputy Highway Supervisor, led the pledge to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA

Deleted # 9
LANDS OF HAMMOND: Performance Securities

5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $895,360.13, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
            Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

6.  
SEWER:  Eaton Sewer Outside User Agreement


Supervisor Booth said Robert and Ruth Eaton originally requested outside user agreement in March 2012.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Eaton’s are requesting outside user status for a vacant lot that they own. There is a private sewer main that crosses several properties and connects into the Town’s sewer main next to their property. James Osborne, Town Engineer, requested proof of the various rates of those easements, which were provided by Daniel Bloom of Bloom & Bloom, P.C. 


Mr. Osborne said the Eaton’s are requesting outside sewer status to enable them to connect to the sewer main in the event of a house being constructed. 


Mr. Taylor said under the Town’s standard policy the applicant will have three years from the date the Town Board granted outside user status to execute the outside user agreement in the Town’s standard form for a single family residence.  


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to grant outside user status to Robert and Ruth Eaton tax map SBL 47-1-84.2. This property is a single family lot. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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7. 
ZONING CHANGE REQUEST:  Lands of Christian Kelly, New Road


James Raab, from Talcott Engineering Design, and Christian Kelly, owner of the property of the zoning change request, came before the Town Board.


Mr. Raab said Mr. Kelly is asking for a zoning change for a portion of Town of Newburgh Tax Parcel: section 34, Block 2, Lot 16.3 from its present Business Zone to a residential R-2 Zone. Mr. Kelly is asking for the change to build a four bedroom home. Mr. Raab presented the Town Board with a map of the area that the Town Board reviewed. The surrounding 50 properties are as follows:



19 lots are zoned residential



11 commercial



16 vacant



  4 commercial and residential 


  2 public services which are the Cronomer Valley Fire Department  



     and the Ambulance Corp.


The lots adjacent to the property that is requesting the zoning change are R-2. 


Mr. Kelly did apply for a zoning variance. The Zoning Board decided that the application was a self inflicted hardship and they suggested that he apply for a change in zoning. 


Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Kelly if he has spoken to his neighbors regarding the zoning change. 


Mr. Kelly said he has and they all agreed to the zoning change.


Councilman Piaquadio asked if the proposed house meets all of the required setbacks required by the Town.


Mr. Raab said it does.


Supervisor Booth asked if the Board Members had anymore questions or concerns. There were none. 


Mr. Taylor said the Town requires an escrow for the zoning amendment which is $1,500.00 to cover the publication costs of the public hearing, mailing costs, legal and consultant fees. Referrals will have to be made to Orange County Planning Board for the Local Law. 

Mr. Taylor asked Mr. Raab to prepare and submit a short form and an environmental assessment form. If a Comprehensive Plan Amendment is needed, in addition to the zoning law change, two public hearings will be required. 

The Board Members agreed there would not be a need for a Comprehensive Plan Amendment. 

8.  
ZONING CHANGE REQUEST:  84 Realty, Patton Rd. & S. Plank Road


Stanley Schutzman, who is representing 84 Realty LLC and Thomas Anarumo, owner of the property asking for the zoning change, came before the Town Board. 


Mr. Schutzman said they had submitted an application requesting a zoning change for 84 Realty, Patton Road and South Plank Road from the current zone B to R-2. They have had two public hearings. They requested and followed up with the Board’s decision with the zoning application in which the applicant would agree to single family homes only. If within two years the applicant is not in receipt of the final resolution for 15 single family home buildable lots the property 
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would revert back to the B zone. They had an informational meeting with the residents in the area and they were in favor of single family homes and the zoning change. 


Councilwoman Greene said several of the property owners, who attended the meeting that was held at the fire house, are not in favor of the property reverting back to the B Zone.  They asked that before the property goes back to the B Zone that another meeting be held in order for them to express their opinion. 


Councilman Piaquadio said the property reverting back to the B Zone was mentioned after the public hearing that was held. Mr. Piaquadio suggested the applicant approach the Planning Board and find out how many homes will be allowed for this subdivision. 


Mr. Taylor said it is his opinion that the Planning Board will not consider this subdivision unless a zoning change is made. 


Councilman Woolsey asked if there are fifteen buildable lots in this subdivision. 


James Osborne, the Town Engineer, reviewed the project and it is his opinion that there are only 13 buildable lots in this subdivision. His reasons are as follows:

1.
The stormwater ponds shown are too small.  A portion of the stormwater pond proposed on lot 17 is on a steep slope and could encroach on the building envelope portion of the lot, which is not allowed under the current stormwater management qualifications. 

2.
For a Town or public drainage district the Town prefers to have free ownership of the pond. 

3.
This development is required to have a pond on each side of the road. 

4.
A twelve foot wide access way is required to the outlet structure. 

Mr. Osborne said there is a new stormwater regulation which is to retain and put back into the ground as much water as possible on the site. He said the cul-de-sacs are oversized, which if reduced would save space.

Mr. Shultzman said his client has a concern that fewer lots will be allowed that is submitted making the project uneconomical. He asked if the Board would consider zoning the property R-2 which would allow two family homes in the development. 

Councilwoman Greene said the people who attended the public hearing, for this project, left the hearing under the impression that this subdivision will consist of single family homes. It is her opinion that it is unfair to allow the property to revert back to B zoning without informing the residents and allowing them to voice their opinion. She does not support the automatic change back to the B zone. 

Mr. Taylor said before the Board acts they have the authority to conduct a public information meeting, placing the costs of the meeting on the applicant. 

Mr. Anarumo asked the Town Board if they would consider 13 two family rental homes. 

Mr. Taylor said a public information meeting would have to be conducted for this request. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the applicant’s engineer should be able to tell them how many single family homes can be built in this subdivision.
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Councilwoman Greene said the biggest investment someone has is the investment in their homes. The residents in the area have the right to know when there is a zoning change in their area. The residents in the area also should know what this subdivision will consist of.  

Councilman Woolsey said the residents in the area of this project are entitled to an informational meeting if this property is going to be anything more than what is currently proposed or allowed. The Board’s word and integrity is on the line if they allowed the applicant to make the changes they are suggesting. 

Supervisor Booth said this is the first these changes or the reversion have been talked about and this is something that the Board has not done before. 

Mr. Schutzman asked the Town Board if an informational meeting is held, and the public is in favor of the reversion back to the B zone and the project does not move forward within two years for single family homes then how many homes would be allowed for this subdivision.  

Councilwoman Greene asked Mr. Taylor if the amount of houses for this subdivision is a Planning Board discussion. 

Mr. Taylor replied the Planning Board will decide how many lots there will be for this subdivision. 

Mr. Taylor said Mr. Schutzman is saying if the Planning Board says it is less than 15 then they cannot afford to build the subdivision.

Mr. Anarumo said that they would be happy with an R-2 zone that would enable them to build 2 family homes. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the applicant has talked to his engineer after he received Mr. Osborne’s comments. 

Mr. Anarumo said not formally. 

9.   
LANDS OF HAMMOND:  Performance Securities

This item was deleted from the agenda.

10. 
INTRODUCTION OF LOCAL LAW


Mr. Taylor said he was asked to prepare a draft of an introductory Local Law to amend the public hearing notification revisions of chapter 83 entitled “Clearing and Grading”, chapter 163 entitled “Subdivision of Land”. Chapter 168 entitled “Telecommunications Facilities, Wireless” and Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning of the Code of the Town of Newburgh. 


Most of the notice provisions pertaining to public hearings conducted by the Planning Board incorporate the requirements for Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA) hearings by reference. For ZBA hearings, the minimum distance requirement for the mailing of notices will be set at 500 feet, notices would now explicitly be required to include a street address in addition to the tax parcel number and an 11X17 copy of the notice will be required to be posted and maintained at the property within view of the nearest street right of way. Section 6B adds additional content requirements to notices of public hearings on site plans the Planning Board determines to conduct, including property and building size and height and detailed description of the proposed use. The provision governing ZBA hearing notices also includes a suggested amendment which would allow the ZBA to authorize its secretary to perform the mailing in envelopes with first class postage paid for and affixed by the applicant and to file an affidavit of mailing, where the application pertains to an area variance for a property containing only a single family dwelling 
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and permitted accessory uses. This would allow the ZBA to provide relief from the costs of certified mailings to a homeowner in a dense neighborhood or with a condominium with numerous unit owners within 500 feet of the subject property.    


Mr. Taylor said the Town Board may want to consider when a Planning Board application is submitted that a first class mailing be done to people within 500 feet stating the application has been completed and they will be starting the process. 


The Town Board was in approval of Mr. Taylor’s suggestion, and he said he will prepare an amendment to this Local Law.  


Councilwoman Greene suggested putting a sign on the property stating what is proposed for the site before a building permit is issued. 


Mr. Taylor asked the Town Board to review the introductory local law. 

11.
INTERNET:  Wideband Upgrade


Councilman Piaquadio said the Town had an untangle software which slows down the signal. Animal Control needs a faster upload speed to access the server in order to view the BAS program. The recommended upgrade for the system is 35 Mbps at a monthly cost of $229.99. The Town is currently paying for 10Mbps/Mbps at a cost of $64.95 per month. Mr. Piaquadio said in the near future the Town will cancel the Code Compliance internet because the software that they are having installed is operated from the server and does require the internet. This is a savings of $64.95 per month for the Town. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to upgrade the internet service at Town Hall to a wideband internet 35Mbps/5Mbps service at a monthly charge of $229.99. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
12. 
BUILDING & GROUNDS:  Cleaning Services


Supervisor Booth said Les Cornell, the director of Buildings and Grounds, has consulted with him about hiring an outside firm to clean Town Hall, Old Town Hall and the Police Department because the Building and Grounds Department is short three men. 

Mr. Booth said this item will be put out for bid if the Town decides to continue the cleaning service in 2013. 


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 14, 2012, submitted by Les Cornell, Director of Building and Grounds, to hire TJE Cleaning, who is located in Newburgh, New York for the months of June thru December 2012 to clean Town Hall and Old Town Hall, twice a week (Tuesday and Sunday) and the Police Department once a week (Sunday). The cost of this service will be $1,580.00 per month for a total not to exceed $11,060.00. The funds will come from the Buildings and Grounds budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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13.
 ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:33 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

           VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                       Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 8:33 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

                __________________________

   ______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

